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As a result of many inquires, the Rubber Glove and Barehanding Overview Committee finds a need
to clarify the term "regular employee" as used in the rubber glove agreement regarding ground
personnel.

The intent of this term, as negotiated by both parties, was to ensure that qualified employees were on
the crew that was rubber gloving. However, the parties did not anticipate the development of
"temporary employees" as was subsequently negotiated by the parties. The questions deals with
temporary employees who do not have regular status, but meet all the qualifications for ground
personnel as covered by the rubber glove agreement.

The Rubber Gloving and Barehanding Overview Committee met and discussed the issue and
recommends to include temporary employees as qualified ground observers for crews performing
rubber gloving tasks if such employees have:

(2) been fUlly trained in First Aid Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation, Radio Procedures and Aerial Lift
Operations including Upper Controls, Lower Controls, and Aerial Rescue Procedures.
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Violations of this agreement will also result in the prohibition of rubber gloving being performed in the
involved division for a period of twelve months.

If you are in accord with the foregoing and agree thereto, please so indicate in the space provided
and return one executed copy of this letter to the Company.

-At,:" 2A ,1996


